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Up & Coming: 
Wednesday 8th March 
•  Whole School Assembly 
•  Pop Up Café 
 
Friday 10th March 
•  Soccer, Netball and Rugby 
Zone Trials– Inverell 

•  Pop Up Café 
 
Wednesday 15th March 
•  Pop Up Café 
 
Friday 17th March 
•  Pop Up Café 
 
Tuesday 21st March 
•  Harmony Day 
 
Wednesday 22nd March 
• Whole School Assembly  
•  Pop Up Café 
 
Friday 24th March 
• Pop Up Cafe 
 
NAPLAN will commence from 
15th March till 27th March 
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Principal’s Message 

What an exciting term it has been for Bundarra Central School, students, staff, and community. 
It is rewarding to see so many successes BCS has across multiple streams, in education, sport 
and extra-curricula activities. This is evident in the recent Touch Football trials to represent the 
zone and North West. Another pleasing aspect has been the involvement of our students in 
community groups such as cooking, cattle club and drama. Community groups is having an 
influence on the engagement and is playing an integral part of our wellbeing system here at 
BCS. This is evident in our students representation of the school in Cattle Shows, the Student 
Cafe which will return this Term in Week 10 and the production of the performance that our 
school will have next Term. 
The feedback I have received from staff, community and students demonstrates the strong 
culture at BCS to set high standards. I would like to congratulate all staff, students parents and 
community for their hard work to ensure our school is making a difference to the lives of 
everyone. 
 
Strong focus on respect and manners 
We know behaviour support plays a critical role in a student’s education and learning 
outcomes and BCS is creating safe and inclusive learning environments to manage student 
behaviour positively and consistently. Parents have joint responsibility with the school for the 
education of their children. They share in the responsibility of shaping their children’s 
understanding and attitudes about acceptable behaviour to maximise learning at the school.   
 
At Bundarra we: 

Treat one another with respect and dignity 
Speak and behave courteously, the use of inappropriate language will not be tolerated. 
Respect other students, their teachers and school staff and community members 

 
Attendance  
Regular attendance at school is essential to assist students to maximise their potential. 
Schools, in partnership with parents, are responsible for promoting the regular attendance of 
students. 
Parents are required to explain the absences of their children from school promptly with an 
explanation within 7 days of the first day of any period of absence. 
 
Your Feedback 
I am a firm believer that engaging parents and carers in their child’s education at school leads 
to better educational and wellbeing outcomes. At Bundarra Central School we are always 
reviewing and evaluating our school systems and how we can improve these to make them 
more effective.  
Open communication builds trust between parents, carers, educators and staff. I would like to 
invite you to make an appointment to hear your views on your child’s needs are being 
supported. Please feel free to contact the front office for further information. 

 
Mr Justin Stewart 
Relieving Principal 
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Secondary News 

Pathways Academy - University of New England 

The Academy project is funded through the NSW Department of Education through 
the Innovation and Collaboration Fund and delivered through the Oorala Aboriginal 
Centre at the University of New England, Armidale NSW. It is a collaborative project 
co-designed with Oorala, the Dhiiyaan Centre, Moree and six regional high schools 
located in the North West, Mid-North Coast and the New England. The project aims 
to address the under representation of First Nations students at the tertiary level by 
addressing socio-economic and environmental factors contributing to their under 
representation. The Academy project will implement a place based educational 
program with the support and collaboration with community, education and 
industry-based stakeholders to engage students and promote student aspirations for 
post school higher education. Through a STEM focussed, hybrid learning model 
composed of digital, classroom and experience-based modules. All junior secondary 
students will be involved in the project and will support the Human Society and its 
Environment syllabus. Staff from UNE led by Mr Ben Tobler will be coming out to the 
school to introduce the activities to the students soon, stay tuned. 

 

NAPLAN 15th March to 27th March – Years 3,5, 7 and 9 

Why do students do NAPLAN? 

NAPLAN is a national literacy and numeracy assessment that students in Years 3, 5, 7 
and 9 sit each year. It is the only national assessment all Australian students have the 
opportunity to undertake. 

As students’ progress through their school years, it’s important to check how well 
they are learning the essential skills of reading, writing and numeracy. NAPLAN 
assesses the literacy and numeracy skills that students are learning through the 
school curriculum and allows parents/carers to see how their child is progressing 
against national standards and over time. NAPLAN is just one aspect of a school’s 
assessment and reporting process. It doesn’t replace ongoing assessments made by 
teachers about student performance, but it can provide teachers with additional 
information about students’ educational progress. 

NAPLAN also provides schools, education authorities and governments with 
information about how education programs are working and whether young 
Australians are achieving important educational outcomes in literacy and numeracy. 
 
Mr Richard Sowden 
Relieving Deputy Principal 
 

 

 

 

 

Asha, Kadie, Dakota, 
Jemma and Abbey 
made it to the Possibles 
and Probables stage. 
Abbey was selected to 
play for the Zone team 
to trial for North West.  
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Primary News 

It was very pleasing to see students in Year 2 – 6 improve their swimming skills throughout the 
swim school held during Week 3 and then to see them put those skills into practice at the 
swimming carnival. Kindergarten and Year 1 students had a wonderful, fun day at the teddy 
bears picnic with great photographs on the school Facebook page. Thank you to the Primary 

teachers for organising these events. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Teachers are impressed that all students have worn their broad-brimmed hats. There are a few 
students who need to remember to leave them in their bags or at school in their classroom. For 
the safety of children and protection from the sun parents we ask that you please assist by 
asking your children if they have their hat before leaving the house and when disembarking 
from vehicles. 

 

K – 6 students will be participating in a cricket clinic thanks to a Sporting Schools Grant with a 
coach. We are eagerly waiting confirmation of the coach and start date, hopefully next week. 

 

Finally, please ensure that your children have plenty of food and water to see them through the 
day., and fruit or Veg, for fruit break. Something substantial for recess and lunch.  
                

 
 
 
 
 
Vicki Light 
Assistant Principal 
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3/4 have settled into the new school year after a busy 
start with swim school and the swimming carnival. 
They have been completing some art to decorate their 
room. We started our novel study this term with ‘The 
Wild Robot’ by Peter Brown. Ms O’Brien  started music 
off with a bang with students learning about beat and 
rhythm with bucket drumming, as well as using 
movement and mime in Drama. Mr Vickery is taking 
the class for sport this term as students work on their 
team work and ball skills. In Science students are 
learning about living things and how they can be    
classified. Australia’s first inhabitants and contacts are 
the focus for History. We are looking forward to a busy 
term of learning. 
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Stage 4 History 
 

Stage 4 History class constructed some fantastic Roman shields to demonstrate how 
the Romans fought as an impenetrable barrier to their opponents. 
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Only 8 weeks to kick off!!! 
 

Days and Times: What's happening now? 
 
TUESDAYS:  

• Intention to play Rep training for 8-15 years 5-6pm 

• Womens kick/training 5.45-7pm 
Seniors training 6-7.30pm 
 
THURSDAYS: 
Seniors training 6-7.30pm 

 
During season - Term 2 & 3 
 
THURSDAYS: 

• Community training (TBC) 4-5pm 
YOUTH comp 5.30pm 

 
SATURDAYS: 
Junior 4-13 yr old games (10-13 Competitive) at 9 and 10am 

 
COACHING 
We need coaches! Community training, Rep training and comps and Saturday games. 
Without coaches, training and representative travel won't be happening for certain age groups.  
If you can help out please complete the form HERE so we can be in contact. 
 
Gear 
Playing shirts will be provided thanks to our sponsors. White shorts and socks, shin pads and boots. Gear 
is available at www.inverellfc.com and Ultra Football 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.gle%2Ft6ooERX1r8FdhwuV6&data=05%7C01%7CRebecca.Kemp19%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C572d01e99087403e6e1108db1ace39ea%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638133245278371347%7CUnknown%7CTWFpb
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.inverellfc.com%2F&data=05%7C01%7CRebecca.Kemp19%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C572d01e99087403e6e1108db1ace39ea%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638133245278371347%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8ey
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ultrafootball.com%2Fpages%2Fultra-football-club-store%3Fpid%3Dnav%2Bclub&data=05%7C01%7CRebecca.Kemp19%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C572d01e99087403e6e1108db1ace39ea%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991
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BUNDARRA CENTRAL SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 

 

BUNDARRA ANGLICAN CHURCH 
 

 

PH:  6723 7410 
 

 
Sunday Service 9.00 am 
 

 
COUNTRY WOMEN’S 

ASSOCIATION 
COURT STREET, BUNDARRA 

 
 PRESIDENT - 6723 7181 

 SECRETARY - 0412279109 
 TREASURER - 67233 476 
 
MEETINGS 2ND WEDNESDAY OF THE MONTH AT 1PM 

ALL WELCOME 

For help and professional advice - all stock marketing techniques - saleyards -
over the hook - in the paddock - Auction Plus 

 

C. L. SQUIRES & CO 
Stock. Property. Real Estate 
PHONE 6722 2588 

 

Terry Pyne 0447 231 411   Tom Oakes 0409 901 930 
Robbie Bloch 0409 191 229  Phil Hurford 0428 233 260 

BUNDARRA LIONS CLUB 
Meet every 2nd & 4th Thursday of the month at 7.30pm.   

 

New members always welcome. 
Bundarra Lions Club supporting 

the local community 

Enquiries: Gary Richey 67237256 

 

BUILDING CONTRACTOR 

JOHN LAYTON (LIC 42384) 

 

* New Homes  

*  Extensions 

* Sheds  

* Concreting  

*  Built-in Wardrobes & Kitchens 
 

Phone 6723 7323 or 0428 453 121 

Commercial Hotel 

Bendemeer St, Bundarra 
 

Proprietor:  Ruth Deaves 
 Phone 6723 7106 - Fax 6723 7162 

 

 Great  Budget Counter Meals    *   Beer Garden 

 Budget Accommodation             *   BBQ Area 

 Good Friendly Service 

 5 Beers  to choose from  (All on Tap) 

 

BUNDARRA AUTOMOTIVE 
STEVE GROTH 

10 Bendemeer Street 2359 
Bookings essential ring…. Helen   67237154 

 
Full Mechanical, modern vehicle service, tyres, wheel alignments, 

balancing, Blue, Pink, Green Slips, 
Fully accredited Licensed Workshop (Lic No; MVRL49022) 

 

                 
 
 

YOUR ‘LOCAL’ STOCK & STATION & REALESTATE AGENT 
LIVESTOCK: ALL CATEGORIES VIA SALEYARDS, 

AUCTIONS PLUS, OVER-THE-HOOK OR PRIVATE SALES. 
JUSTIN WILLIAMSON LIC# 1427300  

PH 02 6723 7434 FAX 0267237347 MOB 0428 252 404 
Email: williamsonruralmarketing@bigpond.com 

www.williamsonrural.com.au 

Advertising 
available here. 

 
Please contact 
the school for 

more information. 
 

0267237102 

http://www.cwaofnsw.org.au/home/home.do


 

  

BUNDARRA CENTRAL SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 

JR & JG DEZIUS Pty Ltd (Jeff Dezius) 
Builder Lic No. 235963C 

 

“Marla”  
Uralla Road 

Bundarra 2359 

 

Phone 6723 7205  Fax 6723 7400 

Mobile 0418 236 614 

 

Contract Fertilizer Spreading and Spraying 
……………………………………………………………………. 

 Fertilizer spreading all types including lime, manures 

 Boom spraying 24m boom 

 GPS guidance 

 Computer controlled 

 On farm loading with Bobcat includes scales 
 

………………………………………. 
 

CR & JM Turner: 6723 7214  or 0427 237 214 

Your local Landcare office.  
We are a non-profit, 
community owned 

organisation, offering a  
free service to the community. 

 

www.gwymaclandcare.com.au 
 
 

Country Fair Complex, Sweaney Street, Inverell 
2360 

Phone: 6721 1241 
email: admin@gwymaclandcare.net.au 

•  Solar Power 

•  Electrical Contractor 

•  Air-conditioning and 
    Refrigeration 

•  Solar Pumps 

•  Solar Hot Water 
Stephen Prosser www.sapphirecitysolar.com.au 

 6722 2345 58 Oliver Street, Inverell  NSW  2360 

 
 
 

Visit us at 101 Queen Street, Barraba or 
www.babesinthebush.com.au 

Phone: 02 6782 1303 

11-13 Bendemeer Street, Bundarra, NSW 2359 
Phone:026723 7100      
Fax: 02672307000 
Mobile: 0408017068      
Email: bundarra@mcgregorgourlay.com.au 
      

Advertising 
available here. 

 
Please contact 
the school for 

more information. 
 

0267237102 

Advertising 
available here. 

 
Please contact 
the school for 

more 
information. 

 
0267237102 

BUNDARRA GENERAL STORE 
“The Top Shop with the Lot” 
 

Community Postal Agency  
Trading Hours  
Mon - Fri 6.30am - 6pm 
Sat - Sun 8am-12:30pm     
Phone 6723 7101 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiy_9-Wy6TaAhXFE7wKHdmTAN4QjRx6BAgAEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Ftwitter.com%2Fmcgregorgourlay&psig=AOvVaw3DVCAWvZ4So1__ryqKy7Qa&ust=1523067620556826

